
THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 523

Approved October 24, 1988

RESOLVED, That the Rhode Island Public Transit

Authority is hereby requested to cause a bus shelter to be

installed on Pocasset Avenue at its intersection with Plainfield

Street.
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CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND MANOR JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.

Rose M. Mendonca  Michael R. Clement
City Clerk $ First Deputy

Clerk of Council '~o~° Jean M. Anuclone

Second Deputy

Clerk of Committees DEPARTMENT OF CITY CLERK
CITY HALL

October 25, 1988

Mr. William Trevitt, General Manager
Rhode Island Public Transit Au'Lhority
265 Melrose Street
Providence, Rhode Islpid 02907

Dear Mr. Trevitt:

Enclosed is certified copy of Resolution No. 523, approved

October 24, 1988.

The Resolution has been passed by the City Council and

sponsored by Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo.

Very truly yours,

Rose M. Mendonca
City Clerk

RMM/bp

Enc.



Paul J. Fournier

Chairman

Hon. John C. Revens, Jr.

Hon. John M. Skeffington, Jr.

Charles A. Masso

Robert A. Stravato

Matthew J. Gill, Jr.

Lester E. Hilton

Bruce R. Ruttenberg, Esq. — Secretary

William H. Trevitt — General Manager

A. Dianne Medbury — Treasurer

Rhode Island

265 Melrose Street • Providence RI 02907 • P.O. Box 2816 • 401-781-9450

November 15, 1988

Ms. Rose Mendonca
City Clerk
Providence City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Ms. Mendonca:

Your communication concerning the placement of a bus
shelter at the intersection of Pocasset Avenue and Plainfield
Street has been forwarded to me for disposition by William
Trevitt, General Manager of the Rhode Island Public Transit
Authority.

Please be advised that the above bus shelter request has
been forwarded to our Safety Department of inclusion into our
bus shelter program.

Thank you for your patience and cooperation in the above
matter, I remain,

Sincerely,

14~1
Henry S. Kinch
Director of Marketing

HSK/mam



THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 524

Approved October 24, 1988

RESOLVED, That the Rhode Island Public Transit Authority

is hereby requested to cause bus shelters to be installed at the

following locations:
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Atwells Avenue, opposite Joe Acorn's
Market,

Atwells Avenue, opposite Rialto Furniture.
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CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND MAYOR JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.

Rose M. Mendonca May Michael R. Clement
City Clerk $ - First Deputy

Clerk of Council 
u~o.~a Jean M. Angclone

Second Deputy

Clerk of Committees DEPARTMENT OF CITY CLERK
CITY HALL

October 25, 1988

Mr. William Trevitt, General Manager
Rhode Island Public Transit Authority
265 Melrose Street
Providence, Rhode Island 02907

Dear Mr. Trevitt:

Enclosed is certified copy of Resolution No. 524, approved

October 24, 1988.

The Resolution has been passed by the City Council and

sponsored by Councilman John J. Lombardi.

Very truly yours,

Rose M. Mendonca
City Clerk

RMM/bp

Enc.



Paul J. Fournier

Chairman

Hon. John C. Revens, Jr.

Hon. John M. Skeffington, Jr.

Charles A. Masso

Robert A. Stravato

Matthew J. Gill, Jr.

Lester E. Hilton

Bruce R. Ruttenberg, Esq. — Secretary

William H. Trevitt — General Manager

A. Dianne Medbury — Treasurer

Rhode Island

265 Melrose Street • Providence RI 02907 • P.O. Box 2816 • 401-781-9450

November 14, 1988

Ms. Rose Mendonca
City Clerk
Providence City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Ms. Mendonca:

Your communication regarding the placement of bus shelters
on Atwells Avenue (opposite Joe Acorn's Market) as well as
opposite Rialto Furniture Store has been forwarded to me for
disposition by William Trevitt, General Manager of the Rhode
Island Public Transit Authority.

Please be advised that the above bus shelter requests have
been forwarded to our Safety Department for inclusion in our
bus shelter program.

Sincerely,

Henry Kinch
Director of Marketing

HSK/mam



Paul J. Fournier
Chairman

Hon. John C. Reverts, Jr.
Hon. John M. Skeffington, Jr.
Charles A. Masso
Robert A. Stravato
Matthew J. Gill, Jr. 

j,~ Rhode islandLester E. Hilton
Bruce R. Ruttenberg, Esq. — Secretary -A
William H. Trevitt — General Manager e 

•

A. Dianne Medbury — Treasurer

265 Melrose Street • Providence RI 02907 • P.O. Box 2816 • 401-781-9450

March 7, 1989

Ms. Rose Mendonca
City Clerk
Providence City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Ms. Mendonca:

Please be advised that City Council Resolution #524
requesting the Rhode Island Public Transit Authority to
install bus shelters at Atwells Avenue, opposite Joe Acorn's
Market and another opposite Rialto Furniture has been
rejected by our Safety Department.

In order to have a safety approved bus shelter location,
a four foot pedestrian right of way must exist at each
location. Because the above site locations do not meet this
criteria a safety hazard would exist for pedestrians walking
on this narrow sidewalk.

I wish to thank you for your interest and concern in
the above matter. If you have any further questions regarding
the above, please contact me at your earliest convenience.

Very truly yours,

Henry S. Kinch
Director of Planning

HSK/mam
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